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- we all aim high; 
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WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

Value of the Moment: Growth Mindset 

Back to School Continues 

We welcomed back 18 additional children in nursery, reception, year 1 and year 6 this week, taking our total to 103.   

We contacted parents in year 2 and year 5 this week to let them know that they can join the year 1 and year 6 groups 
respectively, in order to fill available spaces; we therefore anticipate up to an additional 49 children next week.   

 

The children and staff are working very hard and school and having been making the most of the sunshine. If you 
would like your nursery or reception child to join us we still have spaces in these classes.  Please remember that they 
can only start on Mondays, and you should let us know in advance by calling the office. 

Take care and hi to everyone still at home – we miss you! 

 

Coronavirus Cases in School 

To put your mind at ease, to our knowledge we have had no confirmed cases of Coronavirus or transmission of       

Coronavirus within the children and staff attending school since lockdown.  Bear in mind that around 20 key worker 

and additional needs children were attending for 10 weeks whilst the school was closed, and we have been more   

widely open for the past 3 weeks, with over 100 children attending this week and nearly all staff.  Of course, some of 

this is down to luck, but the fact that we have had 0 cases is also down to: the comprehensive safety measures we 

have put into place; the training we have given staff and how fantastically they have followed it; and the thorough 

cleaning and premises management provided by our fantastic site team. And, of course, a massive thanks to children 

and parents/carers attending the school for the important part they have played in adhering to the safety guidelines 

that we have issued for those on site. 

Continued…. 

http://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk
https://twitter.com/LancasterianPri


 

 

September Opening 

At this stage, the government has announced that all children will return to school in September, but so far this is simply a press 
release with no detailed guidance attached so there are plenty of questions remaining. We are expecting further guidance from 
the government sometime next week, but it is likely to centre on schools expanding the bubbles of currently 15 children to 30, 

meaning that pupils come to school in their usual class groups but that classes do not mix. In terms of educational recovery, we do 
know that there will be £650m one off funding for 2020/21 to be shared across primary and secondary with the announcement 

that “whilst head teachers will decide how the money is spent, the government expects this to be spent on small group tuition for 
whoever needs it.” There will also be £350m for a National Tutoring Programme which will give access to high quality tuition for up 

to 2 million of the most disadvantaged young people in 2020/21 – there is a hint this could be extended.  

Once we have clearer guidance about the return in September and the educational recovery plan for next year, we will begin to 
adapt our Return to School & Recovery Plan and let you know asap what will be happening. 

Summer Provision 

 The school will be closed as usual during the summer holiday and, in line with other schools, there will not be a provision for 
key worker/additional needs children, since hospitals and other key services are beginning to see a return to normality. 

 Remote learning via the website will also end on 17th July, although the year 6 teachers will be providing some work for next 
year’s year 6 children to help prepare them for the year ahead – we will contact current year 5 families with more information 
about this before the end of term. 

 We will be using some of the summer holiday to prepare for the opening of the school to all children in September, including 
some further site adjustments and deep cleaning throughout. 

 The Government has announced its ambition that all providers that usually run holiday clubs and activities for children over 
the summer holiday will be able to open, if the science allows.  We have previously explored an offer of paid summer holiday 
club provision within the community but there was insufficient interest to make it viable; Haringey routinely offers free       
provision for children in a range of other settings which we know some of our families access – as soon as we hear details 
about Haringey’s plans for this summer we will share them. 

 We strongly feel that the best we can do for our children’s return to school in September is ensure that children and staff are 
rested and ready for the year ahead, which is likely to continue to see some ups and downs due to Coronavirus, especially as 
we head into winter. 

 A huge thanks to all children, parents/carers and staff who have participated in keeping the school open almost non-stop since 
24th February and providing learning at home – we should all be proud of everything we have done to put the children at the    
centre of our response to this pandemic. 

 - Paul 

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/local-offer/health-services/language-and-autism-support-team
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/local-offer/health-services/language-and-autism-support-team


 

 

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/local-offer/5-15-year-olds/
preparing-secondary-school  
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